
To Whom It May Concern, 
I am writing this testimony to express my thoughts against the Mandatory Vaccination Bill. I had my first 
son April of 2016, I followed the recommend vaccination schedule, until he was 6 months. After each 
vaccination appointment he started showing signs that his body was having severe reactions to the 
vaccines. It wasn’t until his 6 month wellness check that we started the alternative delayed vaccination 
schedule. We did this until he was 2. He’s continued to change, like he his spirit was fading, stuck in a 
body he can’t navigate. While I can’t go back and reverse the damage I’ve done to him, I will do 
everything in my power to advocate for him and the other children who are subjected to such toxic 
injections. I absolutely oppose this bill.  
 
Respectfully, 
Ashley Gestson  

 


